
Minutes of Meeting in NKU Rally Obedience Committee  

Date and time: 2nd June 2022, 19:30-21:18 

Participants: Beatrice Palm (Sweden), Ida Lindgren (Sweden), Paul Lysholdt (Denmark), Tytti Lintenhofer 
(Finland) and Solveig Therese Zetterstrøm (Norway) 
 
Absentees: None 
 
Minutes: Paul Lysholdt 

 

1. Opening of the meeting 

Beatrice opened the meeting. 

2. Welcome to our new member from Sweden 

Ida was welcomed as new Swedish member of the committee; she will replace Beatrice. 

3. Minutes from the last meeting 

The minutes of the meeting 20th April 2022 have been approved previously and are published here: 

https://www.skk.se/en/NKU-home/about-the-nku/organisation/committees/rally-obedience-

committee/meeting-minutes/2022/  

4. Guidelines (remaining issues) 

The following must be changed: 

• Exercise area C, the sign must be moved a little lower. 

• “The sidestep must be taken in a straight line to left or right as shown below, A and B is correct, C and D 

is not correct.” Agreed that C is minus 3 and D is minus 10. This must be added to the judging 

guidelines. 

Paul will update the Guidelines and publish in the group. 

5. Judging guidelines 

Sit-jump-stand discussed. We agreed that a jump is allowed when moving from sit to stand. 

No changes are needed in the judging guidelines except the deductions for sidestep mentioned above. 

We agreed to publish Regulations and Guidelines when we have approved the Guidelines. A date for 

publishing must be agreed in our Facebook group. 

6. Coming championships 

Finland will arrange the 2022 championship. Invitations has been sent. 

Norway will arrange the 2023 championship. The date hasn’t been decided yet, but its important that it is 

announced soon. 

Sweden will arrange the 2024 championship. 

It was agreed that Paul will update the Specifications based on input from the 2021 championship. 

https://www.skk.se/en/NKU-home/about-the-nku/organisation/committees/rally-obedience-committee/meeting-minutes/2022/
https://www.skk.se/en/NKU-home/about-the-nku/organisation/committees/rally-obedience-committee/meeting-minutes/2022/


7. Judges training weekend 

The training weekend has been agreed to take place 4th-5th February 2023. 

Number of participants will be 16 judges: 4 from Denmark, 3 from Finland, 3 from Norway and 6 from 

Sweden.  

Ida will find 6-8 teams who can be part of the weekend.  

Saturday morning, we will start with judging training. 

It was agreed to arrange a meeting in the committee 3rd February afternoon/evening. 

8. Other issues 

Nothing to add. 

9. Next meeting 

The next meeting will take place 16th June 2022 19:30-20:30 CET as a Teams-meeting. Paul will invite. The 

agenda is only to discuss the updated Specifications. 

The following meeting will take place Friday 5th August 2022 in the afternoon in Helsinki, the day before the 

FCI-meeting.  

10. Goodbye to Beatrice 

The NKU Rally Obedience Committee thanked Beatrice for her huge effort for Nordic rally over the last four 

years. She has with great dedication and never-failing enthusiasm been a driving force in the development 

of rally in the Nordic countries, both as chairman of the committee and as a judge.  

We wish Beatrice all the best! 

Beatrice thanked for her time on the committee. 

11. Closing of the meeting 

Beatrice closed the meeting. 


